IL-AAUP Minutes—February 9, 2007
Executive Council Phone conference, 1:00 p.m.

Present: Leo Welch, Acting President, Lisa Townsley, Treasurer, Peter Kirstein, John K. Wilson, Lee Maltby, Secretary, 
1. The annual meeting was tentatively scheduled for April 14.
2. The meeting may be held at John Marshall Law School.

3. Leo would speak with Pan Pangratios about extending invitations to possible speakers.

4. Lisa raised the issue of insurance for the event, and will discuss this with Pan P.

5. Discussion followed regarding officers for the coming year. At this time the position of president was still undecided. Leo preferred to remain as the legislative liaison. Pan P. as a potential presidential candidate was raised. Mathew Abraham was reported to be willing to serve on the council.

6. The issue of voting for delegates was then discussed. Leo would review the bylaws. As the current bylaws require a 30 day period of notice prior to being changed, the proposed text would need to be decided by March 14 in order to be included in the next ILLINOIS ACADEME. Leo stated he would contact the ASC to see if there is a simplified version available that the Illinois council could use.

7. The next meeting was scheduled for February 23. Priority will be on new language for the bylaws and the annual conference.

Respectfully submitted, 

Lee Maltby

Secretary, ILAAUP

4/14/07

IL-AAUP Minutes—February 23, 2007

Executive Council Phone conference, 1:00 p.m.

Present: Leo Welch, Acting President, Peter Kirstein, John K. Wilson, Lisa Townsley, treasurer, Lee Maltby, secretary.

1. Revision of bylaws. Leo W. spoke with Pat Shaw at national. This issue at hand is selecting delegates to attend the national conference, as well as ASC and CBC. In search of a path of lesser resistance, Leo suggested that the bylaws be changed to ‘eligible’, or perhaps ‘designated’, or ‘empowered’ to attend national meetings. The members agreed upon the word ‘eligible.’ The change will be announced in the upcoming issue of ILLINOIS ACADEME. It was stressed (by Leo?) that while the change focuses on council delegates, it does not prevent delegates from chapters attending the aforementioned meetings. 
2. Officers: an email from Pan P. noted that the office of president is still open. Peter Kirstein was mentioned as possible vice-president. Walter Kendal was mentioned as possible president. Leo was unsure if he would be able to serve as president in the coming year.

3. Peter k. confirmed Mathew Abrahams as the speaker for the annual conference April 14 at John Marshall Law School. 

4. Leo mentioned possible legislation exempting community college employees from the Ethics Act; and that Roger Bowen is seeking employment. Leo also reported that he is not going to address the Missouri AAUP.

Respectfully submitted,

Lee Maltby, 

Secretary, ILAAUP

4/14/07

